
Week 10, Term 2 5 July 2024 

Kia ora e te whānau  

Thank you!   

It has been a wonderful term with lots of exciting experiences for our 

learners.  We are genuinely appreciative of the whānau support - so 

many projects and opportunities couldn’t happen without you.  We are 

really grateful for all the hours of community work that has already 

gone into making our Front Court Project happen.  Over the holidays 

the next stage of the transformation begins and we will have Tradies 

onsite levelling the court area, then working on drainage, concreting 

and fencing.   

Matariki Whānau Gathering 

Our freshly cooked breakfast burgers and 

sausages were an absolute hit at the end of last 

week.  We were delighted to see the number of 

whānau members that popped along and joined 

us for some kai at our Matariki Breakfast.   We 

really valued this extra chance to connect with 

members of our school community and our 

learners definitely loved starting the day in this 

way.   

New Teacher Appointment  

Today we have farewelled Heather who was 

employed to teach Room 4 while we made a 

permanent Teacher appointment for our 

awesome Year 4-5 learners.  We are delighted to 

have appointed Dean Parsons to join our 

teaching team.  He will be working alongside 

Pou Emma and Pou Portia within our 

Maharahara whānau.  Dean is an experienced teacher with a strong 

skillset in teaching Maths, Literacy and Physical Education.  

IMPORTANT DATES 

22 July Start of Term 3 

24 July Kainui Netball Tournament 

7 August Alice—The Musical, Regent Theatre 

30 August Daffodil Day—gold coin donation 

Come dressed in your favourite colour! 

Hiwinui Hornets 

Year 7/8 Netball 

Player of the day: Emma Jane 

You pulled all your defense skills out! Your arms were extended 

which saw you gain so many intercepts. You made your distance a 

focus and nailed it! You never gave up!!  

Kelly Club - Before / After School Care.   

Kelly Club in Ashhurst has been purchased by Kelly Club NZ and as a 

result there will no longer be morning drop offs or afternoon pick 

ups to Hiwinui.   

We appreciate the service that Jo has offered our school whānau 

and our children always seemed to enjoy heading off to Kelly Club. 

But based on the numbers attending each week we can also under-

stand why this wasn’t commercially viable long term.   

A couple of weeks ago it was indicated to us that this business sale 

was happening however we just had confirmation yesterday from 

the National Manager around the impact on our school.  There are 

several parents that are now urgently looking for Before / After 

School Care ready for next term.  If this is something you can sup-

port with please make contact with these families via the office or 

through their messages on Facebook.   

We wish all our school families the very happiest and safest Holiday 

break.   

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  

New Board Member - Welcome Alice: 

We are pleased to announce that Alice Camaivuna has been 

selected to join our Board of Trustees as a Parent Representa-

tive.  Alice has three awesome boys at our Kura and has previ-

ous Board experience.  Her professional background in Law also 

brings a unique skillset to the governance of our school.   



Regards Erin, Emma, Jo, Jessica, Holly, Kendall, Heather, Portia, Allanah, Heidi, Kevin,  
Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Rachelle & Jacki 

Room 1: Mackenzie- it is fantastic to see you so excited and 
engaged in your learning! You are becoming such a 
confident reader and writer, and you are sharing your 
amazing ideas with your friends and kaiako. We love the 
way you come into school each day with a positive 
attitude and you show so much awhi to all those around 
you. Ka pai hoki koe Mackenzie, good on you!  

Room 2: Addisyn- you bring so much happiness and positivity 
to our classroom and show so much Awhi to everyone. 
You have grown as a learner this term and are working 
hard to be a Pathfinder. Keep up the amazing mahi!  

Room 3: Luke- your energy and excitement is so infectious 
and we love having you in our class! You are self-assessing 
your learning and challenging yourself to climb PEAK 
mountain in every learning area. Ka mau te wehi!  

Whā: Isla– is an aspiring novelist. She brings her writing 
strengths to class with lots of fun and laughter. Isla is very 
quiet and unassuming but is committed to learning and 
fun to work with.  

Mangōpare: Honour- your presence is like a hug. Every day, 
you show so much Awhi to your classmates and to those 
who look up to you at our kura. You are thoughtful and 
inclusive, and think carefully about how you can best 
encourage people in their strengths. The progress you 
have made in your learning so far this year is amazing! You 
are going from strength to strength, my girl. He whetū koe 
-- you are a star!  

Pūkeke: Emma-jane- you light up our days. You are an utterly 
delightful human. You are patient, kind, funny, 
compassionate and welcoming. We love the energy you 
bring to our classroom, the songs you sing, the positive 
vibes, and your chats. Thank you for being such a ray of 
sunshine for all of us.  

LA Charlotte: Jeanette- you have learned so much this term 
and you are always so excited to reach your peak. We will 
really miss your smiley face and you hanging out with the 
duty teachers. Your new school is so lucky to have you. 
Keep up your amazing mahi!  

LA Elise: Lydia J-I am so incredibly proud of how amazing you 
have been this term with going to Tech at Monrad. You 
are always so friendly to everyone there and do your best. 
I have really loved going every week.  

Hiwinui Playgroup—We look forward to seeing you on 

Thursday 1 August from 9am, in The Leigh Centre. All  

pre-schoolers and their carers welcome.  

The Cave are Palmy’s Virtual Reality & Sim Racing 

Entertainment specialists! Enjoy a discounted session for 

$35 per hour (usual cost is $50), and $5 of this will be 

donated back to Hiwinui School. Simply use the 

code HIWINUI when booking for sessions during these 

school holidays. (See the advertisement in the digital 

version of this newsletter.) 

Manawatū’s Great Scavenger Hunt is coming back for the 

July school holidays. This is a FREE community event for 

everyone and a chance for locals to explore their own 

backyard. (See the advertisement in the digital version of 

this newsletter, or visit https://feilding.co.nz/manawatus-

great-scavenger-hunt.) 

Term 2 Fundraising  

Thanks to everyone who has supported our fundraising this 

term – we are tracking well for supporting our School Camps/

Big Day Out activities with pies and our weekly sausage sizzle 

fundraisers in Term 2. 

We are also excited to announce that we were successful 

with our recent grant application to the New Zealand 

Community Trust (NZCT) who are supporting our school 

camps with a grant of $6,500! We are very thankful to 

NZCT—this will help offset School 

Camp costs and make our 

fundraising $$ go further. 

 

Friends of Hiwinui 

School Term 3 Meeting 

Our fundraising team 

meets once a term – our 

Term 3 meeting is Tue 

30th July, 7pm in the 

Hiwinui School Staffroom. 

All welcome! This doesn’t 

mean you need to sign up 

for every fundraiser – but 

if you have ideas or want 

to assist in planning 

future fundraisers for our 

awesome school, we’d 

love to have you join us.  

Community News 

Hiwinui All Stars Basketball 

Thanks to Blair Alabaster Real 

Estate, the Hiwinui All Stars 

attended the Jets basketball 

game and had a blast!  















https://www.dorothybutler.co.nz/pages/5505-BOOKMARKDESIGNCOMPETITION 




